
  

   Unnamed subtropical storm added to 2013 season count 
 
As part of its routine post-season review, the National Hurricane Center (NHC) occasionally 
identifies from new data or meteorological interpretation a previously undesignated tropical or 
subtropical cyclone. The NHC re-analysis of 2013 has concluded that a short-lived low that 
developed south of the Azores during early December was a subtropical storm. 
 

 
 
The Tropical Cyclone Report regarding this unnamed subtropical storm is linked at: 
http://www.nhc.noaa.gov/data/tcr/AL152013_Unnamed.pdf 
 
With this addition, the 2013 Atlantic season ended with 14 tropical and subtropical storms. Two, 
Ingrid and Humberto, became hurricanes, but neither became a major hurricane.  
 
NOAA’s updated seasonal summary: 
http://www.noaanews.noaa.gov/stories2013/20131125_endofhurricaneseason.html 
 
Contact: NHC Public Affairs nhc.public.affairs@noaa.gov  
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